Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered.  The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

A report to the council's Overview Select Committee on 19th September 2019 stated.

"The (Highways) division is forecasting a balanced out turn. The new bus shelter advertising contract will deliver lower income than the previous budget, as expected."

Please can you supply the advertising income for bus shelters since the "new" shelter contract started and the income for a similar period under the "old" contract.

Whilst negotiations with the preferred tenderer are well advanced the final stage of procurement invitation to tender has not been completed yet, but is expected to happen before the end of 2019. We do not therefore have a final position on what forecasted income is likely to be.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council. For the purposes of budgeting however our discussions with the preferred tenderer suggest an estimated likely income to be in the order of £150k
With regard to the “old” bus shelter contract, the annual income received by the City Council for 2017/18 (the last financial year for which income was received) was £451,839.78.
Due to the changing nature of on-street advertising and the introduction of digital advertising, larger revenues previously secured from mass advertising are no longer available.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

